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GILLIAN SETTLES IN! 

Hello everyone! In the last issue you heard that Tealing 
Development Trust obtained funding for a Community 
Coordinator post for the next 12 months - and that’s me, 
Gillian Barclay. I started at the beginning of August and 
it has been a whirlwind since then! I have got to meet so 
many local people, many of them being members of the 
Trust, as well as Tealing Community Council and Tealing 
Hall charity and I look forward to working with everyone. 
One of my first tasks was to put together the autumn 
programme for the Tealing for All (TFA) Wednesday 
afternoon group- see the programme on the back page. 

I also helped facilitate the community planning day 
at Friockheim Hub for the partner organisations and 
attended the brilliant Summer BBQ in the hall - the 
burgers were fantastic and the weather was kind. 
It was good fun organising the summer outing to 
Brechin & Arbroath for the Wed afternoon group 
and again, a great time was had by all! 

Feelers are now being put out for volunteers for a 
community garden and to brighten Tealing up with 
planters - expect to see more about that on Facebook 
in the coming weeks. Overall, during my first month you 
have all been so welcoming. Tealing really does seem 
like a brilliant place to live. If you have any comments 
or suggestions, please get in touch at gillian@otbds.org  
I look forward to hearing from you! Thanks, Gillian
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Thank you to everyone so far who has become a 
member of the Tealing Community Council Facebook 
page – we now have 40 members. This is where you can 
access the minutes, find out about meeting dates and 
message us with any issues that you would like us to 
raise with Angus Council. The FB account name is Tealing 
CC and the group’s name is Tealing Community Council.

TEALING COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
IS ON FACEBOOK 

We were hoping that we would have been able to 
update the community with the results of the bus 
service consultation and be able to announce a date 
for a public meeting – unfortunately Angus Council are 
not at the stage for this to happen. However, we’ve 
been assured again that the current bus service 139 will 
remain in place until an alternative service is arranged.

LOCAL BUS SERVICE

TRUST MEMBERSHIP BOOST 
Tealing Development Trust (TDT) set up shop at the 
summer barbecue with the new display banners, 
with some of the directors present to explain the 
benefits for residents of becoming voting members. 
As a result, 28 new members were recruited and 
membership now stands at 102, which is hugely 
encouraging! Many thanks to everyone who stopped 
for a chat and showed their support. If you’ve not 
already done so, please join online today at
www.tealingvillage.org

TCC currently has 5 community councillors, but we can 
have up to 8. If you would like to represent Tealing by 
becoming a community councillor, please either 
email us at secretary@tealingvillage.org leave a message 
on the Facebook page or come along to the AGM on 
Wednesday 11th October. 

TCC – NEW MEMBERS NEEDED!

Please remember that TCC has funding from 
Seagreen to support community projects and we 
would encourage anyone with a good idea to complete 
an application form. This can be requested by emailing 
secretary@tealingvillage.org or is available via the 
Tealing Community Council Facebook page. The latest 
applications that have been approved were submitted 
by Tealing Hall SCIO and they were to cover the cost of 
the bus used at Hogmanay and pay for blinds to be 
fitted in Tealing Hall. 

SEAGREEN COMMUNITY 
BENEFIT FUND

Meetings are held 
bi-monthly on a Wednesday 
evening at 6.30pm in Tealing 
Hall (rear hall), Inveraldie, 
Tealing to which all residents 
are most welcome to attend. 
The next meeting (which 
is also our AGM) is on 
Wednesday 11th October.

TCC MEETINGS

The lovely planters at Tealing Hall kindly done by 
volunteer residents Isobel Sangster and Laura Gordon
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TEALING FOR ALL SUMMER 
VILLAGE BBQ
It was great to see the Tealing Community come 
together to support this event on 19 August. Thanks to 
the fantastic team of volunteers who helped on the day 
setting up, cooking the burgers, serving drinks at the 
bar, keeping the teas and coffees coming in the busy 
indoor cafe and manning the stalls. Special thanks also 
to our local business sponsors. Your generosity enables 
us to put on these community events and makes all the 
difference. 

UPCOMING EVENTS! 
Tealing for All quiz night Friday 24th November.
Doors open 7 for a 7:30 start. Teams of up to 5. Only £5 per person. Free raffle for a luxury hamper. 
Bring your own booze and snacks. 

Tealing for All Christmas Fayre and tree lights switch on Sunday 3rd December 12-6pm. 
Browse the range of Christmas gifts and cards from local independent businesses. Gifts for your four-legged 
friends too. Make your own cards and decorations for the kids. A special Christmas edition of Play Your Cards Right. 
Christmas sing-a-long and a visit from Santa (if you've been good). Christmas Cafe, hot filled rolls, tea and coffee 
mince pies. There’s a planning meeting in the rear hall on Wednesday 18th October 7:45pm to set up the volunteer 
team. It’s great fun for all ages - please come along to see how you can help. 

Tealing for All Hogmanay celebrations. 7pm until 1am. 
Join us at the hall to bring in the New Year with family and friends. Music to suit all with Ben the DJ and traditional 
dancing led by our very own Margaret Thomson. Bring your own booze and snacks. Tickets £10 & £5 for children 
will be on sale (first come first served) at the quiz night on 24 Nov and thereafter by contacting Kenny Brown 
07443 494719 or any of the hall committee – Neil Dewar, Niki Lamond, David Roulston, 
Fraser Smith and Derek Connor. 

Tealing Super Draw. 
The BIG end of year draw will take place at the Hogmanay celebrations with a £1400 prize pot! 1st £500, 2nd £300, 
3rd £200, 4th £100, 5th £100, 6th £100, 7th £100.

Welcome the New Hall Booking Secretary!
The hall has a new booking secretary. Kirsty Muir has taken over from Graham Campbell. We would like to thank 
Graham for all the hard work he has done over many years and hope he enjoys the extra free time he now has. 
For all hall booking enquiries please now contact Kirsty Kdmuir@outlook.com 07555 789458.
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TEALING FOR ALL 
Every Wednesday, Tealing Hall 1:30 3:00PM, ALL WELCOME

13 Sept 60's and 70's quiz - test your knowledge!

20th Sept Soup and pudding club, start 12:30

27th Sept Visit by local Community Fire Officer - fire safety in colder weather

4th Oct Human rights for older people - 
a chat with Louise and Ingrid from Outside the Box

11th Oct Talk by Daniel Miller and others about their life changing 
Polar Academy experiences

18th Oct Soup and pudding club, start 12:30

25th Oct An afternoon of music and singing with the amazing Tay Ukes

1st Nov New Age Kurling - Try this rapidly growing sport for all ages and abilities

8th Nov Bingo Boost - Bingo but not as you know it!

15th Nov Soup and pudding club, start 12:30

22nd Nov Festive table decoration workshop with Joyce Barr

29th Nov Golden oldies movie afternoon (TBC)

6th Dec Christmas lunch outing

13th Dec Mince pies and Secret Santa

Contact Gillian, Tealing Community Coordinator, at gillian@otbds.org to find out more or get involved.

TEALING PRIMARY SCHOOL UPDATE

Pupils have made a happy return to nursery and 
school. Our popular Community Cafe has started 
again on the last Thursday of every month and you 
are all very welcome to join us at school from 2-3pm. 
We have elected our House Captains and Pupil 
Leadership Chairs and are looking forward to meeting 
with them. We were recently joined by families on a 
very hot and sunny Saturday morning, for the first of 
our monthly playground tidy session. The school is 

looking for donations of tattie boxes. If you can help, 
please contact the school office. The process for 
recruiting a new Head Teacher is well under way. 
The job has been advertised and we hope to appoint 
before the holidays. Acting Head Teacher, Elaine 
Thornton, TPS, Tel 01382 768133


